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Following a discussion of various concept plans for major future construction on the campus of
Bluefield State College, the following conclusions and consensus were reached by the
Committee.

Concept 01A which has vehicular circulation passing through the parking garage to traverse
the existing Bluefield Campus was considered to be excessively cumbersome and, therefore, it
was decided that this concept would not be considered.

Concepts 01B & 01C both showed vehicular circulation passing at the base of the hillside below
Conley and the Library which separated the upper plaza from the lower plaza. Both were
discussed, and it was decided that they would not be considered because of this separation of
the plazas.

The vehicular circulation and plaza / amphitheater arrangement suggested in Concept 02A was
the preferred along with the Dormitory layout and PE parking lot reconfiguration indicated in
Concept 02B. Therefore, it was decided that a combination of concepts 02A and 02B was best
for pedestrians, vehicles, and new dormitories.

Along with the selected concept, it was noted that accessibility for those with disabilities would
be essential from the lowest parking level up to the lower plaza, and extended to the upper
plaza at the Conley Hall and Library entrances. This could be accomplished with a combination
of elevators and potentially a pedestrian bridge.

Regarding the reconfigured parking lot adjacent to the PE Building, it was noted that this should
be structured such that a bus could make the turnaround within this space. It was noted that it
is common for both team and school buses to need to turnaround in this area.

Also, it was suggested that access to the parking garage, that would be constructed below the
large plaza above the tennis court pit, would need to have both upper and lower vehicular
access. The upper access should be adjacent to the PE parking lot and the lower access should
be along the existing gravel road adjacent to the railroad with this portion being improved to a
paved two-lane roadway.
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It was noted that the plan should also indicate a future through roadway adjacent to the
railroad tracks that would traverse the entire campus, and connect to the current two-lane
roadway which passes under the Rt. 52 Bridge.

The drive-thru at the back of the Dickason Hall, and adjacent to the Maintenance Building,
should also be shown reconfigured as depicted in Circulation Diagram No. 2, and the
Circulation Study graphic. This should be configured to allow for large truck deliveries at the
Maintenance Building.

It was noted that the existing stone walls, that served as the original entrance to the campus
below Hatter Hall, should be reconfigured, with the possibility of eliminating the stone garage,
to allow for a smoother transition into campus at this 90° turn.

It was also discussed that the future parking garage located in the Pit parking lot adjacent to the
Basic Science Building should show an Athletics/Recreational & Fitness Complex either on top
of the new parking garage, or adjacent to it, within the Pit parking lot. Thus providing needed
practice facilities for athletic teams, along with spaces to be utilized by students, faculty, staff,
and the public for fitness training and recreational activities.

Also discussed, was the possibility of Bluefield State College obtaining a long-term lease for the
Tiffany Manor Housing project for potential housing and/or future growth, and the possibility of
acquiring adjacent properties on that end of Hill Avenue. This would enable a reconfiguration
of the intersection of Hill Avenue and US Rt. 52 on both sides of the intersection to improve
the safety of cars entering and leaving both sides of Hill Avenue, and the campus areas on both
sides of US Rt. 52.

The above is believed to be an accurate account of the conclusions reached at the above
referenced meeting. If additions or corrections to this account are determined to be needed
by those in receipt of this summary, please contact the author within seven (7) calendar days of
its receipt.

Reported by,
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Richard W. Houchins, AlA
Project Manager

pc: Sheila Johnson

Don Bury
Dr. Marsha Krotseng
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